From the University of Mississippi Medical Center Division of Public Affairs

UMMC's POWE NAMED A PAUL HARRIS FELLOW

For more information contact (Bruce Coleman) at 601-984-4743) or bcoleman@pubaffairs.umsmed.edu.

JACKSON, Miss. – Dr. Dan Jones, Chancellor of The University of Mississippi, recently spoke to the Rotary Club of Jackson. He noted that Forbes Magazine last year listed Ole Miss in the top twenty-five public universities in the Country. Jones pledged to work together with Mississippi State University and other institutions of higher learning in the State to help move Mississippi forward.

Jones quoted and agreed with IHL Commissioner Hank Bounds' statement, "The answer to every question is education." He has challenged his faculty and staff to answer the question, "What does it mean to be a great public university in the poorest state in the union?"

Jones hopes to bridge that gap by graduating students who will help transform their communities.

During the Rotary Meeting, Dr. David Powe, Associate Vice Chancellor of Administrative Affairs and Chief Administrative Officer of the University of Mississippi Medical Center, was named by Rotary International Foundation as a Paul Harris Fellow. This recognition is given in recognition for a substantial contribution to rotary's humanitarian and educational programs. Powe is the husband of Brenda Brown Powe and the son of Virginia Bradley Powe and the late Roy Powe.

11/20/2009

Please forward this message to colleagues who might be interested. If you wish to be removed from this list or know of a colleague to add, send an e-mail message to: <u>LAGriffin@pubaffairs.umsmed.edu</u>.

The University of Mississippi Medical Center, located in Jackson, is the state's only academic medical center. University of Mississippi Health Care represents the clinical programs of the Medical Center and includes University Hospitals and Health System and University Physicians, the faculty group practice. UMMC encompasses five health science schools, including medicine, nursing, health related professions, dentistry and graduate studies, as well as the site where University of Mississippi pharmacy students do their clinical training. The Medical Center's threefold mission is to educate tomorrow's health-care professionals, conduct innovative research to improve human health, and to provide the highest quality care available to the state's citizens. A major goal of the Medical Center is the improvement of the health of Mississippians and the elimination of health disparities. For more information, contact the Division of Public Affairs at 601-984-1100 or visit us on the Web at http://info.umc.edu/.